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: Bord Memorandum
Pleanala ABP-316178-23 -
Request for Further
Information

To: Una Crosse, ADP
From: Alaine Clarke, Inspector

Re: Proposed development of Oweninny Windfarm Phase 3 consisting of 18
no. wind turbines within the townlands of Laghtanvack, Croaghaun (also
known as Croaghaun West), Moneynieran, Corvoderry, Shanvolahan,
Dooleg More, Shranakilly, Bellacorrick and Shanvedinnaun, Co. Mayo.

Date: 23 October 2024

My previous Memo dated 3™ October relates. The applicant was requested to
provide both the ITM and Eircode for each of the 78 shadow flicker receptors with an

annotated map indicating each of the receptors.

A series of aerial photographs were submitted by the applicant detailing the location
and number of each sensitive receptor, its associated Eircode and ITM co-ordinates.

It is now apparent that the Noise Sensitive Receptors, identified as R1-R80 and set
out in Appendix 13.1 detailing the ITM coordinates correspond to the ITM co-
ordinates of the shadow flicker sensitive receptors, with the exception of R65 and
R66 (not used).

The Shadow Flicker Study concluded that subject to mitigation no properties have
the potential to experience cumulative shadow flicker impacts. The aerial maps do

not alter this conclusion; but do allow for the data to be interpreted accurately.
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| have reviewed the information submitted and am satisfied that while | do not

consider the information submitted is significant (i.e. does not warrant
readvertisement), | am of the opinion that the additional information should be

circulated to all parties for comment. Please allow three weeks for comment.

Moun, Caseg

Alaine Clarke

Inspectorate
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